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Re:   Complaint Filed with Wisconsin Elections Commission: Landwehr v. McMenamin et al. (EL 23-53) 
  
 
Dear Mr. Landwehr, Clerk McMenamin, Atty. Pomplin, and Atty. Letteney: 
 
This communication is to inform you that the verified complaint that John Landwehr filed against Tara 
McMenamin, Ian Pomplin, and Scott Letteney was dismissed by the Wisconsin Elections Commission 
(Commission) at its September 11, 2024, meeting.    
 
The Commission unanimously passed the following language in a motion in closed session:   
 

The Wisconsin Elections Commission finds that the complaint of John Landwehr does not 
present reasonable suspicion under Wis. Stat. § 5.05(2m)(c)4. that Tara McMenamin, Ian 
Pomplin, or Scott Letteney violated §§ 12.13(2) or 7.41 by establishing election observation 
inside of the three-to-eight-foot zone established by the Legislature. The Commission 
hereby dismisses the complaint.  

  
Additionally, the Commission passed the following language by a vote of 4-2 in a motion in closed session:  
 

The Wisconsin Elections Commission finds that the complaint of John Landwehr was 
frivolously filed, but does not impose a fine. Staff are directed to publish the closure letter 
for this matter on the Commission’s website.  

     
If you have questions regarding the dismissal of this complaint, please feel free to contact me.  
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Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Angela O’Brien Sharpe 
Staff Attorney  
 
WISCONSIN ELECTIONS COMMISSION 
 
 
cc:   Commission Members 

Meagan Wolfe, Commission Administrator 
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